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Our AAFP exhibit 04 presented clinical skills teaching with an emphasis on the hybrid practice of Family Medicine-ob-er. The theme of this year's exhibit was Fellowship Pathways in Family Medicine as the natural solution for learning advanced clinical skills not available in many residencies. Rural and international outreach programs were highlighted. Based on my experience with the ACGME residency review committee [RRC], there was our ANNUAL overview of residency programs throughout the US. From the exhibit, mini-lectures of 30 minutes duration were provided 4 times a day. The ultrasound at the bedside demonstrations went extremely well.

 

Internationally, we are trying to construct hybrid training programs which combine elements of Obstetrics and Emergency Medicine into Family Medicine. We had a very productive exchange with the faculty from Sao Paolo, Brazil. Plans continue for a week in Guatemala at the end of October. The hybrid training project  was published in Family Medicine December 1998;30(10):712-719., and "Teaching the Teachers ALSO in Ecuador" was published last month in the J Am Board of Fam Pract.2004; 17:276-282. http://www.jabfp.org/cgi/content/full/17/4/276

    Since 2000, each year we have supported 4-8 Meharry students for this conference in Kansas City. For a variety of complex reasons, we have been unable to meet early enough in the year to get Vanderbilt students involved with the exhibits and clinical sessions. This year we guided 5 Meharry students through the various workshops, lectures, and receptions. To involve more Vanderbilt students, this is the correct time to start thinking about 2005. 
 

We will be sponsoring several "Visiting Professors" who expressed an interest in visiting the Medicos para la Familia project and would be willing to provide lectures to students and residents in Nashville and Memphis.

 

Another part of the exhibit was our Spanish immersion project which was started at Medicos para la Familia in Memphis 1999.  The Nashville bilingual practice opens August 9 on Nolensville Pike. Basically these practices are "rural simulations" located near traditional academic medical centers. Several Meharry students and residents are involved such that they can have practical clinical exposure on a longitudinal basis. This office will have a conference room dedicated to those activities in support of this bilingual effort. Distance learning is one of our research areas, and we are fortunate to have an expert, Dr. Pedigo, located nearby. To improve fluency, we will be discussing common clinical topics and viewing Spanish films with English subtitles. For workstudy students we will be open Saturdays, Sunday PM, and several evenings until nine. Some students have already signed up to do their rotations there.

 

Since 2001 we have been involved teaching ALSO [obstetrical ACLS] in Spanish to countries such as Ecuador, Guatemala, Argentine, and others. Each year we send one or two of our fellows to these countries for advanced surgical experience and the teaching of FP residencies which have been established in these countries. We are a national coalition with several other universities involved in this effort. This was part of the exhibit.

 

The AFMS/ARFEM goal is to fund and sustain a rural residency program. There is an 80 percent probability that the West Tennessee rural family medicine program will be folding, and the hospital is likely to stop its delivery services. At that time, the site will be ripe for a freestanding surgery center which does deliveries. Across the street would be the FPC. The rural FP-ER fellowship in Tipton County Tennessee will continue under the leadership of Dr. Crown. 

 

Other opportunities for growth exist. The key is to find a partner such that another rural demonstration program can be created. The first year of the residency year would be located at a "user friendly" program such that the hospital intense rotations such as OB, Peds, ICU, and NICU can be completed satisfactorily prior to relocating to the rural site.
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